
Communication Coordinator Report January-April 2025 

Current Facebook Followers:  8,843 

Last Reported 8,691 

Increase  +152   

Newsletter/Emails 

Beginning in January, a welcome newsletter was created and is now sent out to all new 

cardholders opting in to email communication. Seventy-eight welcome emails have been sent 

from January 1 to April 30.  These emails have an open rate of 54.2%,  

“The average nonprofit email open rate is 28.59%. That’s much higher than the average open 

rate for for-profit organizations—according to Campaign Monitor and MailChip, the average 

open rate across all industries hovers between 21% and 21.5%.” 

Our monthly newsletter is seeing open rates at 47.9%, again, ahead of industry averages. 

Facebook Monetization 

Facebook monetization is passive income from Facebook that is earned by having a large, 

engaged audience and by keeping our page in good standing by Facebook Community 

Standards.  Our earnings: 

January $52.95 

February $16.44 

March $16.20 

April $20.26 

Total:  $105.85 

 

Silly Goose Raffle & Frundraiser 

Board member, Anna Neumeier proposed a fundraiser in March where timing was perfect to 

launch in conjunction with National Library Week April 6-12.  Anna donated a desk goose and 

Anna, as well as library staff created different outfits for the desk goose.  Patrons were then 

asked to vote on their favorite goose costume.  Votes were calculated by donations, with each 

$1 equaling 1 vote.  The votes brought in a total of $370.95 with both online and in-person 

voting.  Once voting was completed, we then held a raffle for the goose and all of it’s costumes.  

That resulted in selling 19 raffle tickets.  A total of $389.95 was collected for the Friends of the 

Kaukauna Public Library. 



News/Media Mentions 

Four programs were picked up by Fox Cities Magazine in January 2025.  They included Make 

and Mingle, Eagle Days, Taste of Central and South America, and Focus on Local History.  These 

mentions are of no cost to the library.   

Director, Ashley Thiem-Menning and Native American Outreach and Engagement Coordinator, 

Kim Cackowski were on Local 5 Live in January speaking about the Fox Cities Reads. 

A double-sided flyer was crafted featuring upcoming events and library services for Kaukauna 

Utilities.  The flyer was sent out to Kaukauna residents with their utility bills for May. 

 



 

Wisconsin Governor’s Tourism Awards 

I submitted a last minute application for a Governor’s Tourism Award not really knowing much 

about these awards previously.  The category I submitted for was the Arts, Culture, & Heritage 

award.  

“Arts, Culture & Heritage Award:  This award will be presented to an 

organization or destination that showcases the arts, culture or heritage to 

enhance the tourism experience and economic well-being of a community.” 

 



In my nomination essay, I highlighted the work done by our Native American, Hispanic, and 

African American Outreach Coordinators as well as our Asian Cultural Day and other cultural 

offerings. 

I was shocked and delighted to learn we had secured a nomination for this award, and then I 

looked at past winners and was shocked that we even received a nomination.  Below is the final 

list of awards recipients. 

 


